


 

  
  
  
26 June 2024  
  
  
Hon Christopher Bishop, Minister of Housing  
Hon Nicola Willis, Minister of Finance  
Parliament Buildings  
Wellington  
  
  
Dear Ministers  
  
RE: Updated Letter of Expectations for Kāinga Ora – Homes and Communities  
  
Thank you for your letter of 21 June 2024 setting out your expectations for Kāinga Ora for the year 
ahead.   
  
I confirm that Kāinga Ora’s intentions for 2024/25 align to the expectations and priorities you have 
outlined. While the Board is still in the process of being refreshed, steps have been taken to 
commence work on developing a credible plan to improve financial sustainability and the intention is 
to present this in line with the timeframe set of November 2024, working closely with the Ministry of 
Housing and Urban Development and Treasury. I will keep you updated on its progress. Given the 
obvious requirement for the new Board and I to have some time to come up to speed with all the 
issues, I would appreciate your acknowledgement that we will not have all the solutions and 
information you are seeking until later in the year. 
 
There are three matters which warrant clarification arising from your Letter of Expectations. 
  
Firstly, to note that, while we will look to deliver Crown-funded programmes and statutory obligations 
within the available budget, submitting on council Resource Management Act plan changes is not a 
statutory function or obligation and does not impact our ability to perform our functions and 
obligations for urban development and SDPs.  At the lower funding level confirmed in Budget 
2024/25, we will be unable to retain the capacity to perform this broadbrush role and will instead be 
submitting only on issues that are material to Kāinga Ora. If this is a concern, I would welcome a 
conversation with Ministers and our monitoring agencies.  
 
Secondly, through discussions with HUD, we have clarified that our debt cap is still set at $22.910b 
and that our forecast debt over the 2025/26 – 2027/28 period is $21.1b.  
 
Thirdly, as Kāinga Ora administers the IAF on behalf of Ministers we will ensure any material 
variations of funding agreements or housing outcomes are escalated to Ministers for decision, 
consistent with the Agency Agreement signed by the Crown and Kāinga Ora. We are unsure if 
Ministers are seeking something more than this. 
  
 

RELE
ASED U

NDER THE O
FFIC

IAL I
NFORMATIO

N ACT 19
82
















